

Our reference: • Contact:

EF13/3872: DOC14/116830-01 Andrew Helms, (02) 6332 7604

Ms Pamela Morales Planning Officer Department of Planning and Environment GPO Box 39 SYDNEY NSW 2001

9 July 2014

Dear Ms Morales

OBERON TIMBER COMPLEX - WOODCHEM BUILDING EXTENSION (DA 27/95 MOD 6)

I refer to a request from the Department of Planning and Environment's (DPE) for comment on an application from Borg Constructions Pty Limited to modify a development consent for the Woodchem Facility at Oberon, received by the Environment Protection Authority (EPA) on 2 July 2014.

The EPA has reviewed the application and considers that there will be no requirement to modify the Environment Protection Licence (EPL) for the facility as a result of the proposed works. The EPA is also satisfied that the existing EPL is appropriate to regulate any impacts resulting from the construction of the extension works if the application is approved by DPE.

If you have any questions in relation to this matter please contact Mr Andrew Helms at the EPA's Central West (Bathurst) Office by telephoning (02) 6332 7604.

Yours sincerely

DARRYL CLIFT

Head Central West Unit

Environment Protection Authority